

# Baronial Meeting Agendum

16<sup>th</sup> February 2012

**Attendees:** David Beresford

**Apologies:** Clare Gatenby

**Meeting opens:** 7.00 pm                      **Meeting closed:** pm

Minutes from the previous meeting tabled and found correct.

**Approved:**                                      **Seconded:**

## Words from Their Excellencies Lucas and Madeleine

To follow!

## Officer's Reports

**A&S Officer: Stella de Ravenscar** (Clare Gatenby)

Greetings!

It is my wish to resign as Ynys Fawr's A&S officer effective as soon as possible, immediately would be much appreciated.

My lack of meeting attendance and reporting for this office and the Kraken Picnic - I shall submit the event report and banking this week - and my lack of any real contrition or motivation to correct the situation tell me to hand the office back.

I am sorry however that I have not run the A&S competition for Their Excellencies' travel coronet designs as instructed by Their Excellencies. My deep and sincere apologies for dropping the ball entirely on this commission.

I want to pursue my own A&S Projects; I do not want to administer A&S for the group.

Therefore I remain yours in A&S Fun, just not as Baronial A&S Officer.

Stella

I thank Baroness Stella for her service and invite those people interested in filling this position to please email me [dave367@iinet.net.au](mailto:dave367@iinet.net.au)

**Chatelaine: Wulfgar Jarinsiða** (Dan Russell)

We have had one contact via the mobile phone which resulted in Wayne coming to training for a look at combat. We also had one new person come to the tournament on the weekend.

**Chirurgion:** (Vacant) Please see the Seneschal

The Seneschal invites those people interested in filling this position to please email [dave367@iinet.net.au](mailto:dave367@iinet.net.au)

**Chronicler:** (Vacant) Please see the Seneschal

The Seneschal invites those people interested in filling this position to please email [dave367@iinet.net.au](mailto:dave367@iinet.net.au)

**Constable: Lothar von Dargun** (Chris Belbin)

Report to follow!

**Gold Key (South): Beatrix Aetholsdottir of Jelling** (Betty North)

No Garb lending in January. Geeveston loans returned except for a couple being used in February. White tablecloths have gone down for their feast.

Cambridge: Archers shed replacement key money reimbursed by Nick.

Have permission for a 2nd cupboard in the hall as long as we provide the locks. Will happen after 11/2 event.

This will ease some of the storage problems at Betty's house.

Known World Handbooks: 1 sold and the last 2 ordered.

Rattan: 3 long sticks sold, leaving 9 long & 1 short stick on hand at Betty's.

**Herald: Hrölf Herjölfssen** (Cary Lenehan)

4 x Baronial Cyphers were awarded at the Fiesta del Amor, Arnfinn Akasson, Lothar, David de Derlington, Lotharvon Daigun and Amyas Foulkes de Gray. No news on submissions.

**Knight Marshall: Aidan Brock** (Kevin Hotson)

Please see attachment 1 for the Knight Marshalls Quarterly Kingdom Report

**Lists Officer: Elspeth Jamieson** (Julie Lawler)

Nothing to report

**Reeve: Elspeth Jamieson** (Julie Lawler)

Please see attachment 2.

**St Gildas Seneschal: Lothar von Dargun** (Chris Belbin)

Nothing to report.

**Seneschal: David de Derlington** (David Beresford)

I just wanted to say thank you to all our Officers and those others, (You know who you are!) who work tirelessly at their duties, it does not go unnoticed and truly is appreciated.

Just a quick reminder to all Officers that you're quarterly Kingdom Reports are due and that I would greatly appreciate a copy so I may also complete my report also.

Following on a recent US lawsuit settlement and its associated costs, the SCA Australia Ltd Board, SCA NZ Inc. Committee and the Kingdom of Lochac's Council of the Purse have agreed to hold a joint online survey to help determine what financial support, if any, should be offered by them to the SCA Inc. (US).

You can find the survey and links to relevant background information here:

<http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/SCAUSSettlement>

Aside from the above entities, local groups are asked to make independent decisions about whether or not to make a contribution from their local funds.

The survey closes at 4pm on Friday February 17th, Australian EST (5pm EDT, 530pm CDT, 2pm WST, 7pm NZDST). As time is of the essence, please vote early to make your views known.

Andrew Ross-Gowan  
Chair SCA Ltd

Shaun Gilmore  
Chair SCANZ Inc

Last Month Total Current Members: 54 (5 minors), Expired: 46

**Today Total current members: 58 (5 minors), Expired: 45**

**The Canton of Lightwood Seneschal: Adelindis filia Gotefridi (Liz Williamson)**

Liz Williamson and David Beresford have been progressing the groups application to be officially recognised. Before this can be progressed further we will need to submit the following to Lochac's Kingdom Seneschal Catherine de Arc.

1. The Proposed Group Application
2. The Proposed Group Petition
3. The Agreement between the Proposed Group and the Supporting Group

In addition Mistress Catherine de Arc would also like to know why the postcodes 7110, 7111, 7114 and 7115 are not assigned to any group at the moment and the details of the groups mailing list etc.

**Warden of Oestmark: Elspeth Jamieson (Julie Lawler)**

Nothing to report

**Web Minister: Karl Faustus von Aachen (Eric TF Bat)**

I hope everyone else in the barony is off enjoying the hospitality of the Tournament of Roses and Fiesta del Amor, but I haven't been twiddling my thumbs here at home! I have some news for the barony, from my roles as Baronial Webminister and Canton General Dogsbody.

**\*\*\* OFFICERS BLOGS \*\*\***

If you're a baronial officer, you are invited to blog about it! Go to <[http://lochac.sca.org/ynys\\_fawr/blog/](http://lochac.sca.org/ynys_fawr/blog/)> to see the Officers' Blogs.

So far it's just me, talking about stuff I'm doing on the website, but every officer is welcome to join in. If there's something you want to tell the barony, that's one way to do it! It's possible to put the blogs into your RSS feed (Google Reader and similar) so you can keep up with what everyone is posting, and I'll try to put a general round-up here on the mailing list every now and then too. Please join in. Communication is a Good Thing.

**\*\*\* AWARDS \*\*\***

(Copied from my own blog entry.) I am pleased to announce that the Roll of Arms of the barony of Ynys Fawr is finally up and functional.

I've slurped all the data out of the old database and merged it with the information I already had. I believe we now have everybody on there who has ever received an award in Ynys Fawr. Go see it at <[http://lochac.sca.org/ynys\\_fawr/home/order-of-precedence/](http://lochac.sca.org/ynys_fawr/home/order-of-precedence/)>. It has some gaps -- possibly quite a few -- but you're welcome to nitpick to your hearts' content and I'll fix it.

That's all for now.

: Bat :

## **Events and Demos since last meeting**

### **A Tournament of Roses & Fiesta del Amor**

Held on Saturday 11<sup>th</sup> February 2012 was jointly stewarded by Lord Wulfgar Jarinsiða and myself Lord David de Derlington. The rain stayed away, our combatants fought well and ladies of Ynys Fawr received roses.

A good time by all!

I fear during the evening I did not properly thank everyone for their efforts and hope to address this now.

My fellow Steward Lord Wulfgar Jarinsiða for handling the bookings, organising our posters and being a wealth of information to someone who had not run an event before.

Mistress Louisa Lypparde de Cattone du Lac (Lorix) for all her efforts preparing food in the lead up to the Event and presenting such a hearty tavern feast, we certainly couldn't complain about the quantity.

Lord Aidan Brock for all his efforts in the kitchen in the lead up and on the day, I loved the lamb.

Lady Helena Anthony, who was not part of our stewarding team but stepped into the kitchen anyway, helped throughout the day and the all the night. Lady Helena also created bacon Roses for the A&S competition.

They were beautiful and tasty. Mmmm Bacon.

Young Kyle for all efforts in the kitchen fantastic effort.

Baron Hrölf Herjólfssen for accepting the role of Herald at short notice and telling a wondrous tale to the actions of Baron Lucas, Lady Genevieve, Lord Lothar and myself.

Lord Simon for completing his duties as the List Officer with due diligence on the day then staying back to help me to transport the thrones up to the hall.

Lord Joab Cohen for volunteering to be the Marshall on the day.

Baroness Beatrix Aetholsdottir of Jelling for performing the duties of Constable and Gold Key, your ongoing contribution to the group is fantastic.

Thank you to Lord Declan of Drogheda for his singing.

Our combatants, Lord Wulfgar Jarnsiða, Lord Aidan Brock, Lord Lothar von Dargun, Lord Anselm de Calabria, Lord Duncan of Ynys Fawr who participated in his first tournament and bore Baronesses Madelaine de Bourgogne favour and myself. A great demonstration of prowess and honour on the field. Well done!

And lastly Baroness Ascelin d'Ypres for bringing a range of fine silks and braids, something my family certainly took advantage of.

Thank you to all those who attended at either the tournament, feast or both, your participation enriches our group.

I will have a more detailed report next meeting.

Yours in service,

David de Derlington

## Upcoming Events

### Lightwood Tourney & Feast

Saturday 25<sup>th</sup> February 2012

The soon to be official [Canton of Lightwood](#) in the Huon Valley are planning their first Tourney and Feast to be held at the Geeveston Hall, a 12 seated bus maybe available to transport people down and back.

Further details to follow.

### A Right Royal Skirmish & Feast of the Lions

Saturday 24<sup>th</sup> March 2012

David Beresford will be the Steward in title only for this joint event.

It is also to be noted that while these events are related to each other in conceptualisation, they are being held by two different organisational bodies and the finances are treated as per each organisational body (separate).

Kevin Hotson and Chris Belbin will discuss the co-ordination of this event etc; after this meeting!

### A Right Royal Skirmish

A group of rebels have raided and stolen some of the royal treasures and taken them to their stronghold. Naturally, the King and Queen would like the treasures back, and have sent a force to retrieve them.

It should be a great day to watch or participate over a potluck lunch.

This event will be stewarded jointly by Lord Perran of Lyskyret (Peter Apted) & Lord Aiden Brock (Kevin Hotson)

Looking at 20 – 24 fighters, hopefully some mainland people will come across for the event.

Site Opens: 10.00am (Armour Inspection 10.15am / Skirmish Starts 10.30am)

Location: The Ynys Fawr Archery Grounds, Cambridge

Cost: \$5.00 (Non-members + \$2)

Bookings: Not Required.

### Feast of the Lions

This event will be stewarded by Lady Marie de Beaugency (Teghan Sherwood) & the St Gildas stewarding team.

Site Opens: 5.30pm                      Event Starts: 6.00pm

Location: St James Church, Corner Elizabeth St and Rupert Ave

Cost: \$25.00 (Non-members + \$2) (\$30.00 the week before or \$35.00 at the door!)

Bookings: Bookings are required please contact Lord Lothar von Dargun (Chris Belbin)

Further details to follow.

## Royal Hobart Show Demo

Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> October 2012

The Hobart Show was a great way of promoting our so much so I believe we should make it a regular event. Some ideas that were raised were

1. The Barony to offer a \$5 discount on membership paid within two weeks of the show

**Action:** David Beresford to check with the Kingdom Reeve on the legalities of enticing members by offering a discount?

2. Definitely need more Flyers etc. at the 2012 Show

**Action:** Dan Russell to start work on a new design for our flyers.

3. A portable backdrop depicting a Keep
4. An easy to erect period Pavilion that can be used at the show and other events etc.

Betty raised the point that volunteers were knocked back yet there were times the display was not manned which is not good. Resolution; to deal with a roster for indoor display minding next time, as well as signboards and a herald on announcing duty as further ideas to improve the demo and how we come across to the general public.

I have contacted Peter Derkley who is arranging space at this year's Royal Hobart Show.

I have said that we would like to setup in the craft pavilion again and make use of the cattle judging arena like we did last year, but with a difference.

I have said that we would like to arrange a Medieval Display and Tournament in the Cattle Judging Arena on the Thursday of the Show. That I foresee the Tournament would last the better part of two hours and we would arrange a Herald to make announcements and give people a general idea of what is going on.

The display would also consist of a false background of a castle, with one or two actual pavilions.

And we would have someone manning both areas on the day!

I am awaiting their reply.

## Regular Events

A list of all our regular events are now located on our website please go to

[http://lochac.sca.org/ynys\\_fawr/home/events/past-events/](http://lochac.sca.org/ynys_fawr/home/events/past-events/)

## SCA Huon Valley - Canton of Lightwood

We're planning for the new canton to have get-togethers every second Saturday, starting 3 December. If you want to come down one Saturday afternoon and help newcomers with fighting or dancing or sewing or cooking or any of a million other SCA activities, please let me know! The more we can put into our timetable in time for the demo, the better it will be for our recruiting efforts.

Dates are: 3 and 17 December, 7 and 21 January 2012, 4 and 18 February... and then our first Tourney and Feast on 25 February 2012 in Geeveston

**Action:** David Beresford to upload this information to the Ynys Fawr Website and Calendar.

## Proposed Events

### Medieval Mayhem in April 2012

The Canton of Lightwood plans to run this as a public event for the Geeveston community next year – not sure on best date, perhaps 21st or 28th April? (Noted Suth Moot is at Easter).

**Action:** David Beresford to investigate insurance for this event?

### AS Workshop & Camel Feast in May 2012

Louise McCoy-Caldwell & Cary Lenehan have suggested the possibility of inviting Oonagh down to Ynys Fawr to run an A&S Workshop in Naalbinding (Kingdom Funding maybe available for this project and will be investigated.) Cary would also like to hold a Camel Feast at on the evening at the end of the workshop. For more information about Oonagh and Naalbinding go to <http://webspace.webring.com/people/lo/oonaghsown/> or her facebook page.

### **A Knife Making Workshop in June 2012**

\$50 for the weekend, you will walk away with a knife with a handle. No catering at all. To be organised by Lorig, with Vaughan as the teacher. More details to follow when available.

### **15<sup>th</sup> Century English Feast in September**

Probably about the second week in September. This is a feast built on completely period manners, period feast culture for that time and country, period recipes and serving methodology.

The Steward is planning on (budget permitting) a period spoon to be given as an event token to all who attend, to be used at the feast. It is not for the faint hearted, it will not be a cheap feast.

Maddie has already been notified of period earthenware etc that will need to be made for food presentation.

### **Northern Event in October 2012**

Details to be confirmed.

### **Newcomers Tourney**

Saturday 10<sup>th</sup> November 2012

A Tournament with supplemented Pot Luck, the Event to be offered to Newcomers at ½ price.

More information to follow shortly

I am looking for a Steward to run this event.

**Action:** David Beresford to look into conflict issues with November Crown to be held in the Barony of Adora, Mt Keira, NSW.

## **Business Carried Forward**

### **Rattan**

Dan will order 10 sticks of rattan approximately 1m in length from His Grace Gabriel at an expected cost of \$160. We still have twelve long sticks of rattan from the North at Betty North's abode.

On conformation of price David will arrange a cheque to be deposited into the Chatelaine account.

**Action:** Dan Russell to order.

### **Sandwich Board for Cambridge Fighter Practice**

It was also thought that we should raise our profile at Cambridge with a large sign to be displayed prominently out the front. David Beresford has contacted the Clarence Council and our proposal for a large sign has been rejected, however a Sandwich Board Sign would be fine. David has sent in the application and is awaiting approval. Jenny Howell has requested more information, i.e. a plan of the site showing where the sign will be positioned and a picture of the sign being displayed.

**Action:** David to follow up application.

### **New Flyers and Newcomers Contact Details Form**

It was suggested that we have flyers available at every event and training session with all our contact details. And a form to record any newcomers details so we can do follow up, put them in touch with our website, facebook and let them know when events are coming up etc.

**Action:** Dan Russell to organise flyers and design a suitable form for these purposes.

### **The Northern Thrones**

His Excellency Baron Arnfinr Akasson (Ian Alston) can no longer store the Northern Thrones and a number of smaller items; I have been in consultation with a number of people within the North to see where they can find a home, to no avail. Much as I loathe doing this, but if a home is not found soon we may have to consider storing them in the South for the time being, unless someone comes forward. Still a problem!

**Action:** David to contact Ian to find out how long before we need to store them somewhere other than his house and also enquire whether he is selling his personal thrones.

### **Pavilion**

I would like to investigate constructing a shade Pavilion for visiting Royalty and our reigning Baron and Baroness. It should be easy to assemble, light weight, hard wearing, shower proof and decorated appropriately.

I am open to suggestions and ideas, as well as ideas of how we could fund the bulk of construction without draining the Baronies Coffers to much.

People should do some research on this – it's more urgent than tables. Still need costings and logistics etc – shed ownership/ storage needs to be sorted first.

It was suggested that we start planning our next raffle, one to sell a festival and one to sell at the show.

### **Ynys Fawr Directory**

Betty North and David Beresford are putting together a new directory.

### **Poll**

Dan Russell suggested we contact the expired members and conduct a poll to find out why they are no longer members and see if we can't entice them back to the fold.

**Action:** Dan Russell and David Beresford to work out the details for a pole.

### **Baronial Loaner Armour Construction**

Progressing, Dan still need assistance with the Baronial Loaner Armour to get it to the point that it can begin to be sewn together or at least someone to come and have coffee with me while I sand all the pieces and drill holes so they can be sewn.

**Action:** Davo to get to Dano's for coffee!

### **New Business**

?



# Onys Fawr Baronial Knight Marshalls Report

For the period November through to January

Prepared by: Knight Marshall Lord Aiden Brock (Kevin Hotson)

## Archery @ Cambridge

On Sunday the 6<sup>th</sup> November 6 Archers practiced their Target Archery & combat archery

On Sunday the 13<sup>th</sup> November 5 Archers practiced their Target Archery

On Sunday the 20<sup>th</sup> November 3 Archers practiced their Target Archery

On Sunday the 27<sup>th</sup> November 6 Archers practiced their Target Archery & 5 Archers practiced their Combat Archery.

On Sunday the 4<sup>th</sup> December 3 Archers practiced their Target Archery

On Sunday the 11<sup>th</sup> December 5 Archers practiced their Target Archery

On Sunday the 18<sup>th</sup> December 5 Archers practiced their Target Archery

On Sunday the 25<sup>th</sup> December 0 Archers practiced their Target Archery

On Sunday the 8<sup>th</sup> January 3 Archers practiced their Target Archery

On Sunday the 15<sup>th</sup> January 0 Archers practiced their Target Archery

On Sunday the 22<sup>nd</sup> January 5 Archers practiced their Target archery

On Sunday the 29<sup>th</sup> January 5 Archers practiced their Target Artery

**Authorisations:** None

**Incidents / Injuries:** None reported.

## Heavy Combat Training @ Cambridge

On Sunday the 6<sup>th</sup> November we had a total 0 Heavy Combatants train

On Sunday the 13<sup>th</sup> November we had a total 4 Heavy Combatants train

On Sunday the 20<sup>th</sup> November we had a total 3 Heavy Combatants train

On Sunday the 27<sup>th</sup> November we had 0 Heavy Combatants train

On Sunday the 4<sup>th</sup> December we had a total of 3 Heavy Combatants train

On Sunday the 11<sup>th</sup> December we had a total of 5 Heavy Combatants train

On Sunday the 18<sup>th</sup> December we had a total of 2 Heavy Combatants train

On Sunday the 25<sup>th</sup> December we had a total of 0 heave Combatants train

On Sunday the 8<sup>th</sup> January we had a total 6 Heavy Combatants train

On Sunday the 15<sup>th</sup> January we had a total 6 Heavy Combatants train

On Sunday the 22<sup>nd</sup> January we had a total 2 Heavy Combatants train

On Sunday the 29<sup>th</sup> January we had a total 0 Heavy Combatants train

**Authorisations:** None

**Incidents / Injuries:** None reported.



## Rapier Training @ Cambridge

On Sunday the 6<sup>th</sup> November we had a total of 0 Rapier Combatants train  
On Sunday the 13<sup>th</sup> November we had a total of 0 Rapier Combatants train  
On Sunday the 20<sup>th</sup> November 0 people doing rapier drills  
On Sunday the 27<sup>th</sup> November 2 people doing rapier drills

On Sunday the 4<sup>th</sup> December we had 2 people doing rapier drills  
On Sunday the 11<sup>th</sup> December we had 2 people doing rapier drills  
On Sunday the 18<sup>th</sup> December we had 0 people doing rapier drills  
On Sunday the 25<sup>th</sup> December we had 0 people doing rapier drills

During January we did not have any rapier training

**Authorisations:** None

**Incidents / Injuries:** None reported.

## Rapier Training @ Launceston

On Tuesday the 1<sup>st</sup> November we had a total of 3 Rapier Combatants train  
On Tuesday the 8<sup>th</sup> November we had a total of 2 Rapier Combatants train  
On Tuesday the 15<sup>th</sup> November we had a total of 4 Rapier Combatants train  
On Tuesday the 22<sup>nd</sup> November we did not train

December and January we did not train due to members away

Rapier training in Launceston is about to start again on the 7<sup>th</sup> February

**Authorisations:** None

**Incidents / Injuries:** None reported.

### Other Business

Well the past three months have flown past and we have been doing quite well in training with a lot of new faces looking in to see what we do.

Heavy training is going well with a few new members preparing to authorise soon.

New archery members also looking to authorise soon

And a lot of work taking place for the upcoming events in February and March

Yours in Service,

*Aiden Brock*

Knight Marshal

## Reeve Report February 2012

### **Main Account: 100129535**

Opening balance: \$9351.41

Deposits: 27/01/12 \$64.00 Raffle  
27/01/12 \$20.00 Armour

**Total deposits: \$84.00**

**Withdrawal:** 14/01/12 **\$100.00** cheque no. 692318 Open chatelaine account

**Closing balance: \$9335.41**

### **Event Account: 100142933**

**Opening balance: \$380.97**

### **Chatelaine Account: 100148992**

Deposit : 27/01/2012 \$100.00 cheque no.692318

**Closing balance: \$100.00**

**Total in accounts: \$9816.38**